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2021 Government Meetings held at City Hall upstairs in the G.L.”Pete” Gilleland Council Chambers.  The public is invited to attend.  
• 5:00PM  Mayor & City Council Regular Mtgs:   JAN  4     FEB 1      MAR 1      MAY  3      JUN  7     AUG  2     OCT  4    NOV  1     DEC  6 

• 5:00PM   Mayor & Council Work Sessions:   JAN 19   FEB 15    MAR 15   APR 19   MAY 17     JUN 21   JUL 19     AUG 16   SEP 20     OCT 18   NOV 15    DEC 20 

• 5:30PM   Dawsonville Planning Commission:    JAN 11   FEB  8     MAR 8   APR 12   MAY  10   JUN 14   JUL  12  AUG  9    SEP 13   OCT 11   NOV 8   DEC  13 

• 5:30PM   Historic Preservation Commission:     FEB 22   APR 26     JUN 28   AUG 23   OCT 25    DEC  14                      

• 5:30PM Dawsonville Downtown Development Authority:    JAN 25  MAR 22   MAY 24    JUL  26   SEP 27   NOV 22  * Watch live on Facebook  

                                                                          Message from your Mayor…. 

I hope this finds you all well and healthy. As we approach another round of Covid, please take all the         

precautions requested by health professionals. It is becoming a big problem in our community, and we need to 

work together to be safe. The City continues to maintain safety for its employees and customers.  We will be 

continuing to operate as normal until such time as we must restrict access to City Hall.  

Please join us in the park for a variety of outdoor activities.   Exercise stations have been installed throughout 

the park, and the concrete floors for the new pavilions should be poured this week. Hopefully you will be able 

to enjoy an open air environment with your friends and family.  Remember “Food Truck Fridays”!  The next 

one is Sept 3rd.  Come early to grab something to eat, as the vendors sometimes sell out quickly with the 

crowds.  Also, the Farmers Market hours have been extended from 8:00 a.m. until 2:00 p.m. each Saturday, 

with lots of great produce and other items.  Join us at the Farmers Market Pavilion to see all they have to offer. 

Please be safe and continue to monitor and adhere to all the recommendations for Covid. 

Remember to support our local businesses as they continue to struggle.  

Should you need anything from the City, please contact us and we will try to get you answers to 

your questions and support your needs as appropriate.                   

                              Mike Eason 

    FOOD TRUCK FRIDAY  

  

 

 

FRIDAY, SEPT. 3 

 5:00-8:30 P.M. 

MAIN ST. PARK 

   **PLEASE NOTE** 

Trash service will NOT 

run on Labor Day,       

Monday, Sept. 6th.  Trash 

service will resume on 

Tues., Sept. 7th.  Please 

have your trash can out at 

the curb by 6:00 a.m.   

 

 

 

CITY HALL WILL BE CLOSED 

ON MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 

6TH IN OBSERVANCE OF   

LABOR DAY.  PAYMENTS 

CAN BE PLACED IN OUR 

PAYMENT DROP BOX. 



      A  message from your City Manager……. 

Main Street Park is evolving while continuing to receive substantial use. Concrete pads have been poured and 13 of 14 
fitness stations are installed and receiving heavy use.  

The August food truck night was held at the Farmers Market to good crowds with the food vendors doing very well. The 
concrete pad for the skate park has been poured and the elements are being manufactured. We hope the installation will 
occur in late August with a target of September 3rd for a Grand Opening as part of Food Truck Friday, which will     
feature a professional skater and giveaways. 

Renovation and paving of Main Street, Memory Lane, and Jack Heard Street should start in September, as well as a 
joint city/county paving of Howser Mill Road. Also, extensions to the Allen Street sidewalk should start later this month 
and will better connect the Farmers Market to the sidewalk along Hwy. 53, Main Street Park, and the City Hall         
Municipal complex. The Amicalola Regional Farmers Market has revised their hours of operation. They will continue to 
be open on Wednesday from 3:00 p.m.– 6 p.m. They will no longer be open on Fridays. On Saturdays, they have       
extended their hours from 8:00 a.m. to 2:00 p.m. 

  

 

EMPLOYEE SPOTLIGHT: 

         David Schuette 

  Treatment Plant Operator                 Bob Bolz 

                    

Our August 2021 Employee Spotlight is Treatment Plant Operator, David Schuette. David is one of the team members 
in our outstanding Utilities Department.  As a Treatment Plant Operator, he and his teammates are charged with       
monitoring and maintaining operation of the city’s water distribution system and wastewater collection and treatment 
facilities, ensuring both are in strict incompliance with all public health, environmental protection and other state and 
federal guidelines and requirements. They monitor effluent sewage flow to make certain the treatment plant is operating 
at peak efficiency. They must ensure the daily quality of our drinking water. David and his fellow workers make     
chemical, operating, maintenance and laboratory changes when appropriate. The Utility Department staff, such as     
David, work 24/7/365 including responses to emergencies, such as pump failures, power outages, equipment          
breakdown, turbid water conditions, and malfunction of rate controllers, chlorinators and other chemical feeding     
equipment. Their level of customer service is outstanding, and they are proud to serve the city. 

David is the newest member to our team, having started working here in July. David and his wife, Bonnie have four 
sons, Kincaid, Colt, Brody, and Uriah. They live in the Rain Hill subdivision. His hobbies are watching his boys play 
sports and working. David brings tremendous water and sewer experience to our team, and we are fortunate to have him. 

 

                       City Hall hours: 

 Monday—Friday    8:00 AM to 4:30 PM 

Website: www.dawsonville-ga.gov       Like us on Facebook & Instagram 

Public Works Director: 

Trampas Hansard 

trampas.hansard @dawsonville-ga.gov 

Phone (706) 531-6454 

______________________________________ 

Planning & Zoning Director 

David Picklesimer 

david.picklesimer@dawsonville-a.gov 

(706) 203-4926 

______________________________________ 

 

City Clerk: Beverly Banister 

beverly.banister@dawsonville-ga.gov 

(706) 265-3256 

City Staff at your service 

City Manager: Robert D. (Bob) Bolz 
bob.bolz@dawsonville-ga.gov             

(706) 429-4524 

————————————————- 

For after hours water/sewer     
emergencies, please call            

(706) 265-3256  

________________________________ 

Finance Administrator 

Robin Gazaway 

robin.gazaway@dawsonville-ga.gov 

_____________________________________ 

Accounts Payable & Event Coordinator 

Sara Beacham 

sara.beacham@dawsonville-ga.gov 

Utility Billing Technician 

Tracy Smith 

tracy.smith@dawsonville-ga.gov 

Pay your bill online @ 

www.dawsonville-ga.gov 

________________________________ 

Utilities Operation Manager 

Jacob Barr 

jacob.barr@dawsonville-ga.gov 

(706) 344-2162 

________________________________ 

Human Resources Manager/Grants 

Donna Blanton 

donna.blanton@dawsonville-ga.gov 


